
A regular meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held on Thursday July 28, 2016, at 7p.m in the Francis O’Brien Meeting Room, 26 Bryant Street, Dedham, Massachusetts.   Present were:

Dennis J. Guilfoyle
Dennis J. Teehan
James A. MacDonald
Michael L. Butler
Brendan G. Keogh

Mr. Guilfoyle called the meeting to order at 7 p.m.

Mr. Guilfoyle reminded all that the meeting was being shown live on Dedham TV, streamed over the internet and recorded for future broadcasts.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Led by Mr. Guilfoyle.

DEDHAM CITIZENS - OPEN DISCUSSION	

Carla Foley – 92 Old River Place

Ms. Foley expressed her concern over a power outage in her neighborhood that she claims was about 8 hours in length.  The Eversource reps responded to the outage without all the correct information, such as maps and schematics.  Ms. Foley stated that we are dealing with very old grids that are outdated and are a safety concern as well. Ms. Foley added that she believes it is necessary for someone to meet with the Eversource to address these issues because as we expand we are going to suffer more and more outages. Ms. Foley continued, saying that with all the new apartment buildings that have been constructed and future ones that will be constructed, there is the possibility of a huge overload on these older grids.

Mr. Guilfoyle thanked Ms. Foley for coming in and bringing this issue to the Board's attention.  Mr. Guilfoyle added that they have had issues with Eversource since he has been on the Board.  Mr. Guilfoyle asked Mr. Kern if Eversource contacted the Town regarding this issue.

Ms. Foley stated that Eversource sent a letter stating the power was out for 4 hours and 18 mins.  Ms. Foley spoke with George Lopes, the representative from Eversource, and he stated that when they were in the field they did not have all the information they needed.  

Mr. Keogh stated that the Board had Mr. Lopes at a meeting not too long ago when there was an issue in the square.  The problem stemmed from the records.  Mr. Keogh added that there's been a problem with the records twice since he's been on the Board.  This is especially pertinent with all the hot nights we have been having lately and there should have been a generator on-site to bring the residents back up.

Mr. Kern stated that he agrees Mr. Lopes should come back in before the Board to go over these issues, but that conversations about providing a generator were in regards to scheduled outages as opposed to a response.  Mr. Kern added that the bigger issue is, they did not have the correct streets when they responded to the outage.

Ms. Foley spoke about the unfairness of the bonuses that Eversource Executives were getting.  

Mr. MacDonald stated that the Town should follow up with Eversource and have them in to a meeting in September as this is a bigger issue going forward.

Mr. Guilfoyle thanked Ms. Foley and reiterated that they will have Eversource in at a future meeting.  

Brian Keaney – 126 Bussey Street

Mr. Keaney, stated that in October 2015 the Board had two meetings and took a vote at each relating to public records.  The first was to adopt a policy regarding e-mails among the Board so as not to violate the open meeting law. Mr. Keaney added that Town Council drew up this policy, which was quite dense, but I do not believe the Board has taken that up yet or voted on it.  Mr. Keaney continued, saying that the second item related to having a six-month trial period where some fees for public records were waived, so the requester would not have to write a check or get a money order for $.50.  Mr. Keaney, stated that the six month review was supposed to take place in April, 2016.  Mr. Keaney, stated that he does not believe there was a huge influx of public records requests once the $.50 fee was waived so he would like to see that fee waived permanently.  Mr. Keaney added that he would like to see some action on this.

Mr. Guilfoyle stated that they will discuss this and take it up at a future meeting.  

Mr. Keaney, stated that he started pushing this issue over a year ago and believes that is long enough.

RECOGNITION OF DEDHAM JUNIOR WOMEN’S CLUB

Mr. Butler stated many residents in Town enjoy concerts at the Endicott Estate on Wednesdays in the summer.  Mr. Butler added that he was at a concert a few weeks ago and was talking with some people he has known for a long time and Mary Lou Wofford reminded him that the concerts actually started in 1987.  Mr. Butler continued, saying that that means 2016 is the 30th year at the summertime concerts at the Endicott estate have been supported, organized and promoted by the Dedham Junior Women's Club.  Mr. Butler stated that he believes these events have added quite a bit to the feel of the community during June and July and this year into early August.  Mr. Butler added that he believes this is worthy of recognition.

Mr. Butler asked who was present, representing the DJWC.

Kathryn Rucker, Co-Chair of the Arts at Endicott Committee of the DJWC, stated on behalf of the Club they really appreciate the recognition. It is very exciting for them to have the concert series be such a popular and beloved event in the Town for so many years. Ms. Rucker introduced the other DJWC members:

Nancy Finkel, Co-Chair of the Arts at Endicott Committee
Mary Lou Wofford, member of the Arts at Endicott Committee
Martha Podolski 
Jan Civian

Ms. Rucker stated that it is an honor to be carrying on this tradition and we hope with the Board's continued support that it is one that continues to be a big part of our community life here in Dedham for years to come.

Mr. Keogh stated that the concert series is something to look forward to every summer.  Mr. Keogh thanked the members of the DJWC for all their hard work.

Mr. MacDonald thanked the members for their work.  Mr. MacDonald stated that this is one part of what the DJWC does and it adds a tremendous amount to our community.  Mr. MacDonald added that the DJWC is an integral part of the community.  Mr. MacDonald continued, saying that the DJWC gives women the opportunity to get together and discuss community issues and to help people.  Mr. MacDonald added that the work the DJWC has done and continues to do something that helps make Dedham so special.  

Dr. Teehan stated that when he was a kid the concerts were the place to be and hopes to bring his daughter there someday soon.  Dr. Teehan added that it is wonderful to see the residents come together on Wednesday nights in the summer at an event so tied into the community. Dr. Teehan congratulated the members of the DJWC on their recognition and thanked them for their dedication on doing a wonderful service for the Town of Dedham.

Mr. Guilfoyle stated that it makes him smile to see the residents of Dedham walking with their coolers and lawn chairs from all parts pf Dedham.  Mr. Guilfoyle thanked the DWJC for all their hard work and dedication to this community event.  Mr. Guilfoyle continued, saying that he remembers putting his 14-year-old son into a carriage and walking to the Wednesday night concerts.  Mr. Guilfoyle, again stated his thanks.

Ms. Rucker extended thanks to the Endicott Estate for hosting this event all these years. Ms. Rucker added that it is a very special partnership that the DWJC has had with them.  Ms. Rucker continued, saying that they will be recognizing the 30th anniversary with a plaque and a donated tree from the club to the Estate. Ms. Rucker added that the Town Auxiliary Police are always there and dedicated to making sure people are safe and enjoying themselves, so our thanks go out to them as well.

Mr. Butler read the following certificate of acknowledgment:

Commonwealth of Massachusetts
Town of Dedham
Board of Selectmen
2016

In recognition of 30 years of organizing the Wednesday summertime concerts at the Endicott Estate.

This Certificate is presented to:

The Dedham Junior Women’s Club

Given this 28th day of July, in the year of Our Lord, Two Thousand Sixteen.


OFFICIAL SWEARING-IN OF POLICE OFFICERS STEVEN FEELEY & DANIEL SULLIVAN

Chief D'Entremont thanked the Board for their time and stated that he has a couple of Officers to introduce.  Chief D'Entremont stated that both Officers graduated from the Boston Police Academy on June 29, 2016, after a 6+ month Academy. Chief D'Entremont stated that the Academy started with about 90 recruits and finished with 67.  Chief D'Entremont pointed out Officer Shaw and Lieutenant Chapman, instructors from the Academy.  Chief D'Entremont continued, saying that both Officers are currently assigned to field training.

Chief D'Entremont highlighted a few of Officer Feeley’s accomplishments.

· 2008 graduate of St. Sebastian's High School, where he played hockey and football
· United States Air Force Veteran - rank of Senior Airman
· In Air Force worked extensively with radio and satellite communications
· Received several awards during his military service, including basic training honor graduate, National Defense Medal, Good Conduct Medal, Global War on Terrorism Medal, Sharp Troop Award, Nuclear Deterrence Service Medal, Air Force Expeditionary Service Medal and Small Arms Expert Marksmanship Maedal
· Near completion of his Bachelor’s Degree in Criminal Justice from the University of Maryland

Chief D'Entremont highlighted a few of Officer Sullivan's accomplishments.

· 2009 graduate of Dedham High School
· Member of the track team
· In 2013 Graduated Magna Cum Laude from Boston University - Business Administration and Management with an MIS sub concentration
· Work history includes - systems administrator, client support specialist, computer assistant and student information technology consultant
· Has worked in security positions at multiple large venues in the city of Boston
· Worked six months as an EMT
· Currently certified as an EMT

Paul Munchbach, Town Clerk, informed the Board that both Officers have signed the official record book that is kept in the Town Clerk's office.

Mr. Munchbach swore in the Officers.  

Mr. Butler stated that a few times a year the Board has the opportunity to invite new Public Safety Personnel to be sworn on and recognized by the Board.  The Dedham Police Department has the reputation of being very well respected by the residents.  Mr. Butler added that the tradition of leadership is second to none in the Dedham Police Department.  Mr. Butler continued, saying that the new Officers will have a chance to work with some terrific patrolmen and superior Officers to learn the job, in an environment that is a little more unpredictable than it was a year or two ago.  Mr. Butler congratulated the Officers and wished them well.

Mr. Keogh congratulated the Officers stating this is probably a lifelong dream coming true.  Mr. Keogh thanked in officer's parents for "loaning" them to the Town.  Mr. Keogh added that things are little bit different now and urged the Officers to protect themselves.  

Mr. MacDonald congratulated the Officers and stated that it is not easy to get to where you are.  Mr. MacDonald thanked the Officers from Boston for attending the meeting. Mr. MacDonald added that the Boston Academy is probably the best. Not only in the State, but in the Country.  Mr. MacDonald continued, saying that all you have to do is turn on the TV and you realize that it's not the same department as when officer Sweeney's father joined.  Mr. MacDonald stressed the importance of continuing to learn and listen to your superiors, the Chief and those that are in the command because they have the experience.  Someday you'll be the senior officer passing on your wisdom to the junior Officers.  Mr. Macdonald added that he knows both sets of parents and he knows how proud they are and how worried they are.  Mr. MacDonald continued, saying that he hopes the new Officers have a long career, that you retire and that you enjoy your pension.  Mr. MacDonald added that it is important to protect yourselves and protect your family.  Mr. MacDonald thanked the Officers for their service and wish them a long and healthy career.

Dr. Teehan stated that when you put on the badge and sign up to be a Police Officer, you sign up for service. Dr. Teehan added that his father was a cop for long time and although he does not know what it's like to be a Police Officer, but being from Police family he believes he has a little more idea of some of the things that you face.  Dr. Teehan continued, saying that the job truly is challenging and peerless.  Dr. Teehan stated his respect for both of the new Officers for taking on this challenge.  Dr. Teehan added that the job has never been harder.  Dr. Teehan stated that that they have the Boards support and wish them the very best in their careers.

Mr. Guilfoyle congratulated the new Officers and welcome them to the Dedham Police Department.  Mr. Guilfoyle stated that he comes from a law enforcement background with 24 years with the Suffolk County Sheriff's Department.  Mr. Guilfoyle urged the new Officers to be safe out there on the job and to listen to their Superior Officers.  Mr. Guilfoyle thanked the new Officers and stated that common sense goes a long way.

Mr. Guilfoyle asked the new Officers to introduce the family members in attendance.

Officer Sullivan introduced and thanked his parents, Brian and Kerry Sullivan stating that they were very supportive throughout the Academy. Officer Sullivan also thanked the Academy staff, Lieut. Chapman and Officer Shaw for their teaching and guidance.  Officer Sullivan also thanked Chief D’Entremont for the opportunity of a lifetime to serve the Dedham Police Department.

Officer Sweeney thank his entire family.  Every one of them had a small part in his journey and he is wanted to be a Police Officer since he was a kid. Officer Sweeney stated that the past few years been crazy, coming back from deployment, moving back from Europe and then starting the Academy. Officer Sweeney added that the Academy staff is unbelievable and it was the hardest 6 months of his life but the best as well.  Officer Sweeney thanked Chief D’Entremont for the opportunity stated he loves it so far. Officer Sweeney pointed out his FTO, Jim Lemansky stating that he has been awesome so far.  

NATIONAL NIGHT OUT PROCLAMATION

Mr. Guilfoyle read the following proclamation regarding National Night Out:

Commonwealth of Massachusetts
Town of Dedham
Board of Selectmen
PROCLAMATION
Whereas,    National Night Out begins on Sunday July 31, 2016 with a softball game between the Dedham
Police and Dedham High School Students.

Whereas,    On Monday August 1, 2016 there is an Open House at the Dedham Police Station, a Children’s
story time (public safety theme) and an ice cream Social in Oakdale Square.

Whereas,    On Tuesday August 2, 2016 there will be a presentation on the: History of Dedham”, a movie
night: featuring the Disney classic “Finding Nemo” and a flashlight Manor Neighborhood Walk.

Whereas,    On Wednesday August 3, 2016 there will be a Riverdale Neighborhood Ice Cream Social.

Whereas,    On Thursday August 4, 2016 there will be a panel discussion for parents and children, 5th grade
and up, titled “Understanding Your Digital Footprint”.

Now, Therefore, We, the Dedham Board of Selectmen, announces National Night Out 2016 taking place from
Sunday, July 31 – Thursday August 4, 2016 and encourages all Dedham residents to attend one  			  or more of the events.

Given this 28th Day of July, in the year of Our Lord, Two Thousand Sixteen.

PUBLIC HEARING – REQUEST FROM CELLCO PARTNERSHIP D/B/A VERIZON WIRELESS FOR A GRANT OF LOCATION ON ALLIED DRIVE, QUABISH ROAD AND ELM STREET

Chris Swiniarski, an Attorney for Verizon Wireless and his co-counsel, Tyler Haynes and Dan Klaznick were present before the Board.  Mr. Swiniarski stated that they were there on the continued public hearing from last month, where they are proposing a small canister and 10 on top of a utility pole at Allied drive.  Mr. Swiniarski added that at the conclusion of that meeting the Board said that it had some questions they wanted answered.  The Board stated that Mr. Swiniarski would have those questions within a week.  Mr. Swiniarski continued, saying that they did ask for those questions many times and never received one.  Mr. Swiniarski stated that there was some question about double poles, to which they explained they have no control over double poles and we don't own the poles.  Mr. Swiniarski added that other than that he's not sure what other information the Board is looking for.

Mr. Guilfoyle asked Mr. Swiniarski if there was a Representative from Verizon present that could speak on the deal we made to remove these double poles.

Mr. Swiniarski stated that as it was left, he had asked exactly what the nature of the questions was so he would know who to bring to the meeting. Mr. Swiniarski added that the Board said that they would let him know what information they were looking for, but we never got that information, even after asking for it many times.

Mr. Guilfoyle stated that double poles was one of the big ones.

Mr. Swiniarski stated that he understands that, but as I mentioned Verizon wireless does not own these polls and has no control over that.  Mr. Swiniarski had his colleagues do some research of existing case law regarding double poles. Mr. Swiniarski informed the Board that in 2005 there was a case between Boston Edison in Bedford and the holding of the Court was that Municipalities do not have any jurisdiction over double poles.  Mr. Swiniarski continued, saying that this is a State Law issue and enforcement of a State Law and any means that a Town may try to employ to enforce that are not valid.

Mr. Swiniarski stated that he understands Dedham's position of wanting to make something happen that should happen but that is not something he is involved with.  

Mr. Guilfoyle stated to Mr. Swiniarski that they do have the rights to get permission to put things on poles and new poles in.  Mr. Guilfoyle added that the Board has the right to say if you want to do this you have to come halfway and do something for us.

Mr. Swiniarski stated that specifically the court said no and he offered to get the citation number to the Board so they could check with Town Council.  Mr. Swiniarski added that it was actually Massachusetts Appellate Court and the citation is: 444mass775.

Mr. Swiniarski informed the Board that he will never have a way to remove double poles in Dedham or any other Town to put up this one little canister.  Mr. Swiniarski added that the removal of double polls say huge project and what we’re talking about is a canister about 38 inches high and 12 inches in diameter going onto a utility pole.  Mr. Swiniarski continued, saying that he does not have leverage over the owners of the pole as we pay them less than $20 a year.  

Mr. Guilfoyle asked if other Board Members had any comments before they go over the plans.  

Mr. Keogh recused himself as he is an employee of Verizon.

Mr. Swiniarski stated that the gist of their proposal is in the plans that were submitted to the Board. Mr. Swiniarski added that this is a canister antenna and this particular one is 12 inches in diameter and 38 inches tall, is white so it looks exactly like a transformer. Mr. Swiniarski continued, saying that they been doing this for many, many years and are sensitive to the concerns of every Town.  People do not want to see a large obtrusive tower, so this is our proposal to make it better for everyone.  Mr. Swiniarski explained that making it better specifically means giving residents of Dedham, of every Town, and everywhere in America the service that they demand.  Mr. Swiniarski informed the Board that wireless services in huge demand by everyone and the demand on the networks is growing exponentially, almost doubling year-by-year.  Mr. Swiniarski explained that there is this idea and concept, which is known as the Internet of things in the future, that there will be so many devices connected to wireless data networks that the networks will have to be able to support that.  Mr. Swiniarski added that that is what the American people want.  Mr. Swiniarski stated that they are going to provide this and the Federal Government wants them to provide that, but he knows that municipalities do not want them to provide a way that is ugly, with big towers.  Mr. Swiniarski added that this is their proposal to do it the right way.  Mr. Swiniarski continued, saying that he believes they have done an excellent job in developing facilities that are, to the extent they can be, invisible. You would not otice this canister if you were not looking for it, as it blends right in with existing infrastructure.  

Mr. Guilfoyle asked what the radius of this device was. 

Mr. Swiniarski stated that it is generally an eight to a quarter of a mile.  Mr. Swiniarski added that radius will depend upon obstructions.

Mr. Guilfoyle asked if Verizon owns all the poles this device will be going on.

Mr. Swiniarski informed the Board that Verizon does not own the pole at Allied drive.

Mr. Klasnick stated that the owner of the poles he is proposing is Eversource.  Mr. Klasnick added that he provided Ms. Baker with a set of plans for an additional location that was not on the agenda and he wanted to make sure that the Board was aware on an informational basis because it is within the State Highway Layout. Mr. Klasnick continued, saying it is on route one near Wigwam Pond.  

Mr. Butler stated that he thinks these are the first 3 for Dedham.

Mr. Swiniarski stated yes.

Mr. Butler asked Mr. Swiniarski how many more will be coming. Is this the first of 1000 or 100, or is it TBD.

Mr. Swiniarski stated that this is the first of more but it is not going to be 1000.  Mr. Swiniarski informed the Board that part of the idea of this type of design is that it is flexible so that they can meet demand.  Mr. Swiniarski added that as the Town's demand grows this network would grow with it.  Mr. Swiniarski informed the Board that in other municipalities in the Commonwealth, the largest deployment he has had so far is 36 antennas in North Andover.  Mr. Swiniarski added that in Lowell there in the process of doing over 50.  

Mr. Butler stated that he was reading an article where it stated that one of the tech companies was gearing up for the Internet of things and they wanted 5G.

Mr. Swiniarski stated that is what this is about.

Mr. Butler asked Mr. Swiniarski if what they're doing is compatible with 5G.

Mr. Swiniarski stated that this project is to get us to that point.  It will take a significant deployment in a significant number of places.  Mr. Swiniarski informed all that right now a traditional facility has a tower and users and then you have a switch.   The data comes from the user, back to that switch.  Mr. Swiniarski added that 5G will, instead of having that data go all the way back to the switch, be a network in Dedham and those decisions will be made among these polls, which makes it much, much faster than having to travel all the way back to the switch.  Mr. Swiniarski stated that this project is the building block for 5G. 

Mr. Butler asked if other carriers are following suit.

Mr. Swiniarski stated that he has seen them starting to but he does not know much about the technology.

Mr. Butler asked if this technology will be used around Town and by different carriers, they're going to proliferate and he does not know exactly what that looks like.
Mr. Kern stated that to that point, the Town has a request from a Mobility Telecommunications Company and they have requested a different type of poll either in the right-of-way or just outside the right-of-way.

Mr. Swiniarski stated he has seen them in a few similar hearings and has seen what they're doing.  Mr. Swiniarski added that they wanted to do a light pole and sublease space on the pole to carriers who want to deploy.  Mr. Swiniarski continued, saying that what they are trying to do is cut out the middleman, so they can do exactly what they want.  It is also quicker, faster and less obtrusive than putting up a whole new pole.

Mr. Butler stated that as a structural note on the drawings, states that a structural analysis shall be performed on the existing utility pole prior to construction and shall be the responsibility of the utility company.  Mr. Butler asked Mr. Swiniarski which utility company is responsible for doing the structural analysis of the pole.

Mr. Swiniarski stated that these polls are all Eversource property and the structural analysis would be done before they came before the Board because they won't give us the rights to do this until the analysis is complete.  

Mr. Butler asked Mr. Swiniarski if the Board to get a copy of at least one of those so they can get an idea of the format.

Mr. Swiniarski answered yes, he could do that. 

Mr. Haynes gave a copy of one to Mr. Swiniarski who in turn gave it to the Board.

Mr. Butler stated this is a good example but asked Mr. Haynes to follow-up with the specific results.

Mr. Guilfoyle asked Mr. Swiniarski if there is a fee from Eversource to go on the pole.

Mr. Guilfoyle asked if it is a monthly fee, a yearly fee.

Mr. Swiniarski answered that it is a yearly fee that is federally regulated and is less than $20 a year.

Mr. MacDonald stated his concern over having multiple canisters from multiple carriers, on a single pole.  

Mr. Klasnick informed the Board that he does not believe it is really anticipated that there'll be more than one wireless service provider on any particular pole.

Mr. Swiniarski informed all that the structural analysis will not allow anything go onto a pole that will compromise the structural integrity.  

Mr. MacDonald stated that Verizon wireless will most likely be back in front of the Board at some point. So it would be helpful to have conversations before this if the process is going to be different.  

Mr. MacDonald asked Mr. Swiniarski what Verizon's analysis of the Town of Dedham show but where the weaknesses are within the connectivity of the wireless world.

Mr. Swiniarski answered that right now, these are the spots where the prime demand is but it is fluid and changing and the advantage of this system is that it can be deployed quickly.  Mr. Swiniarski added that today we have identified the need and these four spots and we know this will change and grow and we will be back before this Board as it grows and changes.  Mr. Swiniarski continued, saying that for now the user that the identified areas.

Mr. Guilfoyle asked if this would eliminate cell towers down the road.

Mr. Swiniarski answered not completely but to a larger extent, yes.  Mr. Swiniarski added that there will be rural places cannot play this technology and cell towers will be needed.  
Mr. Guilfoyle asked if there were any more questions from the public.

Ms. Foley asked whether the canisters can be made more attractive.

Mr. Swiniarski answered that the objectivist to make something that is really hiding in plain sight.  

Mr. MacDonald moved to close the public hearing; seconded by Mr. Butler. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, abstained; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.  

Mr. MacDonald moved to approve the Grant of Location petitions from Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless to install fixtures on Allied Drive, Quabish Road and Elm Street has presented in the plans filed by Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless; seconded by Mr. Butler.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, abstained; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.  

REQUEST FOR CHANGE OF MANAGER FROM SMJ AQUITAINE DEDHAM, INC. D/B/A AQUITAINE FROM COLLEEN CAMERON TO SHAWN BARRETT

Mr. MacDonald recused himself as this matter will go before the ABCC.

Shawn Barrett, new General Manager of Aquitaine, was present before the Board.  Ms. Barrett stated that she took over that position about a month ago and is requesting to become the Manager of record.  

Mr. Butler asked Ms. Barrett if she had read the rules and regulations regarding serving alcohol in the Town of Dedham.

Ms. Barrett responded, yes.

Mr. Butler asked Ms. Barrett if she had been a manager of record before.

Ms. Barrett answered that she's been a Manager at Aquitaine for three years.

Mr. Butler asked if her name has been on the license.

Ms. Barrett answered no.

Mr. Butler asked Ms. Barrett if there had been any liquor violations during her tenure as manager.

Ms. Barrett answered no.

Mr. Butler asked Ms. Barrett he was TIPS certified.

Ms. Barrett answered yes.

Mr. Butler asked Ms. Barrett how she would handle a situation where you think an individual has reached their limit with alcohol.

Ms. Barrett stated that she's actually been in that position.  She spoke to the guest and made it known that they would not be serving them anymore alcohol that evening.  Ms. Barrett added that they paid for a cab to get the guest home safely.  Ms. Barrett, informed the Board that she bought the guest dinner to give them time to feel better.  Ms. Barrett continued, saying that she notified security to make them aware of what was going on and Dedham Police was on that evening and made aware of the situation as well.

Mr. Butler thanked Ms. Barrett and stated that her explanation was very thorough.

Dr. Teehan asked Ms. Barrett what method she planned to use to confirm identification.  

Ms. Barrett stated that her staff is trained to ID anyone that looks under the age of 35 and to err on the side of caution.  Ms. Barrett added that she keeps the ABCC license identification handbook behind the bar and at the host stand.  Ms. Barrett continued, saying that all of her servers have looked at it. Ms. Barrett, informed the Board that all of her staff is TIPS certified and they go through the procedures at all staff meetings.  

Dr. Teehan stated that Ms. Barrett will be held accountable for any mistake that one of her staff makes, so it is important to have a very clear policy in place to take away the decision-making responsibility for the staff. Dr. Teehan stated that it is his recommendation to card everyone.  

Ms. Barrett stated that the turnover of the staff at Aquitaine is very low. 

Mr. Keogh asked Ms. Barrett, where she worked before Aquitaine.

Ms. Barrett answered that she worked at Gi Gi’s restaurant in in Rhinebeck, New York, Harry's Bar and Grill in Middleboro Massachusetts and a steak house in Epcot/Disney.

Mr. Keogh asked in what capacity.

Ms. Barrett stated that she has worked as a hostess, busser, server, bar back, prep cook, line cook.

Mr. Keogh stated to Ms. Barrett that she has a tough job with a lot of pressure on her staff but it sounds like you are doing all the right things.  Mr. Keogh asked Ms. Barrett how often she has ID alcohol training with her staff.

Ms. Barrett answered that she tries to have them monthly but working in a busy restaurant, it doesn't happen all the time. Ms. Barrett, informed the Board that she does have daily meetings with her staff and sometimes touches on issues related to alcohol service.

Mr. Guilfoyle asked Ms. Barrett if Aquitaine had an ID scanner.

Ms. Barrett answered no.

Mr. Guilfoyle suggested Ms. Barrett look into getting one as they are very thorough.  Mr. Guilfoyle asked Ms. Barrett she had sat down with alcohol control officer, Sgt. Buckley.

Ms. Barrett, informed the Board that she had left him a few messages but has not heard back yet.

Dr. Teehan moved approval of the request from SMJ Aquitaine Dedham, Inc. d/b/a Aquitaine, 500 Legacy Place, Dedham from Colleen Cameron to Shawn Barrett; seconded by Mr. Butler.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, abstained.  

REQUEST FOR LATE OPENING AT BLUE BUNNY & PLACEMENT OF BANNER FOR LIBRARY 5K RUN

Janet Reynolds, representing the Blue Bunny and the Dedham Library Innovation Team, was present before the Board.  Ms. Reynolds stated that she is asking permission from the Board to stay open until 12:30am, Sunday July 31, 2016, for the release of the new Harry Potter book.  Ms. Reynolds added that they would like to close at their normal time, 6pm, re-open at 10:30pm and then close around 12:30am.  

Mr. Butler moved to approve the request from The Blue Bunny to remain open until 12:30 AM on Sunday, July 31, 2016 for the release of the new Harry Potter novel; seconded by Dr. Teehan. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Ms. Reynolds stated that she is also here as a member of the Dedham Library Innovation Team. The DLIT is an advocacy group that supports the Dedham Public Library and is helping them with a 5K race on August 20, 2016.  Ms. Reynolds added that it starts and ends at the Main Library and the DLIT is requesting permission from the Board to hang a banner in Dedham square for the next three weeks, before the race, to advertise the event.  Ms. Reynolds continued, saying that they would put the banner on the fence at the Keystone lot. 

Dr. Teehan moved approval of the request by the Dedham Library Innovation Team to place a banner in Dedham square announcing the Library’s 5K race being held on August 20, 2016; seconded by Mr. Butler.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

REQUEST TO HOLD THE 7TH ANNUAL FRIENDS OF THE POOR WALK – Saturday September 24, 2016

Mr. MacDonald stated that he has been asked to be the Honorary Chairman of the seventh annual Friends of the Poor Walk.  St. Susanna’s Conference of the St. Vincent De Paul Society is holding a friends of the poor walk on Saturday, September 24, 2016.  Mr. MacDonald added that the walk will take place entirely in Riverdale and they are scheduled to speak with Chief D’Entremont and Lieut. Pascal to coordinate the safety of the Walkers.

Mr. Keogh moved to approve the request by St. Susanna's conference of St. Vincent De Paul Society to hold the seventh annual Friends of the Poor Walk on Saturday, September 24, 2016, beginning at St. Susanna's church at 9:30 AM; seconded by Dr. Teehan.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

REQUESY TO HOLD BERNIE’S RUN ON SUNDAY, OCTOBER 2, 2016

Dan Hart, a member of the Dedham Education Foundation and Race Director for Bernie's Run, and Katie Gaffey, saying from the Village Manor and co-director of the race were present before the Board.  Mr. Hart informed the Board that this is the eighth annual race and there will be no changes at all to the format.  Mr. Hart added that he is working through the course of the Dedham Police and there will be two paid details with one being specifically for the back parking lot post-race, where food and beverage will be served.  

Mr. Butler thanked. Mr. Hart and Ms. Gaffey for organizing the race. Mr. Butler asked Mr. Hart, who the proceeds will go to.

Mr. Hart answered the Dedham Education Foundation and informed the Board that over the past seven years. They have raised about $65,000.  

Mr. Butler asked for clarification regarding the hours the Board is being asked to authorize outside alcohol service.

Ms. Gaffey answered 11 AM to 3 PM and all the servers will be TIPS certified.

Dr. Teehan moved to approve the request from the Dedham Education Foundation to hold the eighth annual Bernie's Run on October 2, 2016 and authorize outside service of alcohol at the Village Manner, from 11 AM to 3 PM; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes. 

REQUEST FOR 2ND ANNUAL WALK FOR HOPE AT THE ENDICOTT ESTATE ON 9/18/16

Kate Weldon LeBlanc, Executive Director of Resolve New England, was present before the Board. Ms. Weldon LeBlanc stated that they provide education, support and advocacy for all who are trying to become parents.  Ms. Weldon LeBlanc informed the Board that there is also a National Resolve Organization and they do fundraising/awareness raising walks all across the country, called walks of hope.  Last year was New England's first walk for Hope.  Ms. Weldon LeBlanc stated that she is seeking permission from the Board for their second annual walk for Hope, at the Endicott estate. Ms. Weldon LeBlanc continued, saying that there are no changes from last year.  Ms. Weldon LeBlanc stated that she has been in touch with the Dedham Police and the Endicott Estate, regarding logistics.  

Ms. Weldon LeBlanc informed the Board that although last year was the first walk for Hope, they had almost 400 registered walkers.  The walk is only 1 mile long as it is meant to be done with kids and pregnant women.  Ms. Weldon LeBlanc stated that the purpose of this walk is to bring people together that are either still trying to have children or already have children.

Mr. MacDonald moved approval of Resolve New England's request to hold the second annual Walk for Hope on September 18, 2016 at the Endicott Estate; seconded by Dr. Teehan.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

DISCUSSION WITH THE SUSTAINABILITY ADVISORY COMMITTEE

John Briggs, from the Sustainability Advisory Committee, was present before the Board.  Mr. Briggs stated that the committee has had a lot of success since its inception, supporting what the environmental department was doing.  

Mr. Briggs briefly went over at the Sustainability Advisory Committee’s goals and accomplishments for 2016 which were revised April 4, 2016


Sustainability Advisory Committee Goals 2016
(Revised 4/4/2016)
1) Climate Action Plan
· Update the existing Climate Action Plan and Energy Plan collaborating with Town officials

Mr. Briggs stated that the Town's existing climate action plan needs to be overhauled as was put together hastily in efforts to have a plan in writing.

2) Research, support and promote ways to green Providence Highway through support of Planning Board, such as:
· Increase the tree canopy and plantings in commercial areas
· Install solar on larger commercial buildings

3) Education and Outreach
· Carbon Footprint Challenge
· Home Energy Efficiency
· Continue Op-Ed in Paper
· Continue to reach out to schools
· Create an online recycling directory

4) Enviro		
· 	Develop an Environmental Checklist for the Planning Board that would be available for developers and  
  commercial properties seeking zoning relief

5) Recycling and Waste Reduction
· Polystyrene (Styrofoam) & plastic bag reduction (feasible ban?)
· Recycling Education and Outreach
· Continue Bi-annual Recycling Collection Days
· Collaborate with Town on plans for the Transfer Station

6) Municipal Buildings — Develop a Green Building Policy
·          All new municipal construction should meet LEED Silver requirements at a minimum. Create a Green  
         Building Policy that defines this goal.


7) Green Business Certificate Program
·         Recognize Dedham Businesses that make significant environmental changes to their work culture by          
        conserving water, reducing waste, improving energy efficiency and purchasing products that are 
        environmentally friendly.

8) Transportation Improvements
·          Continued support and advocacy for bike routes and pedestrian improvements as outlined in the 
        Dedham/Westwood Bicycle and Pedestrian Plan
·         Continued support for Safe Roots to School
·         Continued support of Rail Trail

Mr. Keogh stated that he sees the schools recycling education through his children and their actions. Mr. Keogh added that they are teaching him about proper recycling and making it second nature.  There really needs to be more education for parents and grandparents in Dedham.

Mr. Briggs stated that recycling really becomes education for older people.  Mr. Briggs added that as children get educated parents get educated.

Mr. Keogh stated that he believes this is a very important committee and commended Mr. Briggs for all the work that he does.   Mr. Keogh added that he hopes that more residents can get on Board with this and thinks they will.

Mr. Butler stated that he appreciates the work of the sustainability committee.  Mr. Butler added that he would like to have the entire committee in before the Board as he has a lot of questions and there is some stuff happening at the state level.  

Mr. Briggs stated that they originally focused on the low hanging fruit and now are ready to change focus.

Dr. Teehan asked Mr. Briggs that the committee has looked into single stream recycling for commercial businesses and entities.

Mr. Briggs stated one of the committee’s goals is to come up with some sort of recognition program/Green business certification.

DISUCSSION RE: DEDHAM SUNDAY OPEN MARKET

Amy Haelsen, Executive Director of Dedham Square Circle, Ed Sivacek, real estate owner in Dedham Square, and Peter Springer, member of the Board of Directors for Dedham square circle, were present before the Board.  Ms. Haelsen stated that they were here to inform the Board on how the market is going.  Ms. Haelsen stated that the market correlate start because of weather conditions but they're very excited with the response they have received. Ms. Haelsen added that she has distributed about 110 applications and it had on average 10 to 15 vendors per week, with a high of 24 vendors in a certain week.  Items being sold range from vintage items and antiques to collectibles and jewelry.  Ms. Haelsen stated that they need to keep the momentum going and give it some more time to build interest and she thinks that it will pick up post-Labor Day.  Ms. Haelsen added that she hopes the Board will continue to support this effort.  

Mr. Sivacek informed the Board that there been no issues with parking as the residents have moved their cars in time for the market to start and are very supportive of the market.
Mr. Springer stated that they're making sure there's enough space if a handicapped person needs to park.

Mr. Guilfoyle asked what the proposed end date of the market is.

Mr. Springer answered the last Sunday in October.

Dr. Teehan moved to extend the Dedham Sunday open Market until the last Sunday of October; seconded by Mr. MacDonald. .  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

REQUEST TO HOLD THE MASS RUN FOR THE FALLEN ON SEPTEMBER 10, 2016

Jim Kelly, President of the Military Friend’s Foundation, was present before the Board. Mr. Kelly informed the Board that they are a nonprofit 5013C that supports Massachusetts Army National Guard and reserve soldiers that are deployed right now.  The foundation takes care of their financial problems when they come home. Mr. Kelly added that the foundation is also a Gold Star affiliate that takes care of the mothers and wives of Gold Star families by making funds available to them through any hardships.  Mr. Kelly informed the Board that this is their fifth year. Holding the Massachusetts Run for the Fallen, to recognize the sacrifice of the soldiers of Massachusetts have made in our nation's wars since 9/11.  Mr. Kelly stated that last year they were fortunate enough to have their fourth run in Dedham and it was the most successful that they've had.  Mr. Kelly added that everyone from the Town that was involved with some part of the run was fantastic.  Mr. Kelly continued, saying that they are asking for permission to hold the race on September 10, 2016, as well as a one day liquor license.  The request is the same as last year.

Mr. Kelly stated that they would also like to hang a banner promoting the run.  

Mr. Guilfoyle suggested that they decide where they would like to hang the banner and come in to a future meeting for approval.

Mr. Guilfoyle asked Bill Aitken, Dedham's Veterans Service Officer, if you'd like to plug the veteran’s cookout that is being held on Saturday, August 6, 2016.

Mr. Aitken stated that on Saturday, August 6, weather permitting, there will be a cookout that the American Legion from 12 PM to 4 PM to salute Dedham Veterans.

Mr. MacDonald moved to approve the request or the Mass Run for the Fallen, the race route and a one day wine and beer license on September 10, 2016; seconded by Mr. Butler.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

DISCUSSION AND VOTE RE: APPEAL OF EPA’S MS-4 PERMIT

Jason Mammone, Director of Engineering, and Joe Flanagan, DPW director, were present before the Board.

Mr. Kern informed all that this is a consortium that the Town belongs to that includes a number of communities.  Mr. Kern stated that the collective response to the most recent MS-4 permit that dictates municipal requirements with respect to managing of storm water runoff and other potential pollutants is described in the material.  Mr. Kern added that the usual, up until now, has been the MEP (Maximum Extent Practicable) standard. In this case, the EPA has gone a whole significant step further and identified specific water quality standards.  Mr. Kern continued, saying that Franklin has done an analysis that would require upwards of $60 million over 10 years.  Mr. Kern stated that he believes that any of the communities involved are not trying to avoid the responsibility of continuing to improve our storm water management standards, however, if asked to do this, to the extent stipulated, in the time period stipulated, it would be an onerous financial requirement.

Mr. Mammone stated that the draft has been out for several years and all the Towns involved had the chance to make comments regarding the draft. Mr. Mammone added that the EPA responded to the comments made some minor changes to the permit and issued a final draft and now the Town has the chance to appeal the final permit before it goes into effect on July 1, 2017.  Mr. Mammone informed all that the main focus of the appeal is not only what Dedham is worried about but what the other communities associated with the MCWRS and other coalitions throughout Massachusetts, is how the EPA has gone beyond what the Clean Water Act has stated with its MEP and added on the other condition of meeting water quality standards.  Mr. Mammone continued, saying it is not that the Towns and communities do not want to meet water quality standards, but the way it is presented in the permit puts a financial burden on the Town in order to meet those standards in the timeframe specified.  Mr. Mammone informed all that the way they did this in the past is with the means that the Town has through available budgeting, the Town has been making strides and improvements in the storm water. In order to meet what they want us to do regarding this next permit they are asking the Town to amps up what it needs to do in order to meet the water quality standards.  Mr. Mammone stated that Dedham is a Charles River watershed community and the Neponset River watershed community and both of them have impairments.  Mr. Mammone added that there is a TMD out for phosphors in the Charles River and there's an impairment for bacteria in the Neponset.  Dedham needs to make sure that the water quality standards are met.  Mr. Mammone continued, saying that that is where it becomes little bit onerous for those communities.

Mr. Mammone stated that that is the crux of the appeal, trying to get them to be a little more lenient on the enforcement and possibly spread it out over time so it is not as costly and to try to take another look at it, so it's not burdening communities with an unrealistic amount of money.  This could potentially put some communities at risk of having another utility bill for storm water and we are trying to avoid.  Mr. Mammone added that taxpayers do enough as it is.  

Mr. Mammone stated that the MCWRS has an Attorney who has standing and they did submit comments, so they do have an appeal.  Mr.  Mammone added that they asked for one of the municipalities to be with them in the formal appeal, which Franklin is volunteered to do.  Mr. Mammone continued, saying that the other communities will not be formally listed on the appeal, but are providing financial backing to help pay for the litigation of the appeal.  Mr. Mammone stated that the cost was at $100,000 to be split amongst the communities.  Mr. Mammone added that the central Massachusetts regional storm water coalition donate $20,000 to bring the total cost down to $80,000.  That amount will be broken up depending on population.  Mr. Mammone informed all that the cost for Dedham would be roughly $2500.

Mr. Kern stated that this has been run by Dedham's Town Council and they think that the legal approach is reasonable and the cost is reasonable.

Mr. Guilfoyle stated that he is all for it as Mr. Mammone is the expert.

Mr. MacDonald moved that Dedham participate in the appeal of the EPA’s MS-4 permit as outlined by the Massachusetts Coalition for Water Resources Stewardship;

Dr. Teehan asked Mr. Mammone could make an argument regarding the cons of supporting the appeal.

Mr. Mammone answered that the only thing that was mentioned in the discussions was the concern that if we join the appeal the EPA would then try to retaliate in some way.  Mr. Mammone stated that there's never been any proof or cases like that and council stated that he's never seen anything retaliatory from the EPA and sees no danger in Dedham joining the appeal.  

Dr. Teehan stated that the goal of this regulation is to improve the environment, which we all agree is a good thing and the goal of this appeal is to basically buy some more time.

Mr. Mammone stated that we are just looking for better structuring of the permit to allow us to meet the goals without undue financial burden.  
Mr. MacDonald's motion was seconded by Mr. Butler. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

TOWN MANAGER’S REPORT

Mr. Kern stated that the Town has finalized the contract for the GC for the Town Hall/Senior Center, from 3 bidders.  Mr. Kern added that the first kickoff meeting was held last week and a date of August 10 has been set for the notice to proceed.  Mr. Kern informed the Board that the contract most likely will call for the job to be finished by the end of June 2017, but we may be moving earlier than that, what they finished the punch list.

Mr. Kern informed all that there was a single bidder for the MBTA parcel at Dedham Corporate/Allied Drive.  National Development proposed a residential development of about 220 units.  Mr. Kern added that it is not a 40B, so it’s not presently allowed under the zoning.  Mr. Kern continued, saying that we see it as a site that needs more than the Town and/or one developer are going to be able to do correctly for the long term.  

Mr. Butler asked Mr. Kern, who the bidder was.

Mr. Kern answered National Development.  

Mr. Butler asked Mr. Kern, what the proposal was.

Mr. Kern answered that there proposal was about 220 apartments.

Mr. Kern announced the fact that Rustcraft/Elm sidewalk improvement project was voted on to the TIP (Traffic Improvement Plan) in 2021.  Mr. Kern added that that sounds like a long time to wait but we still have to go to 100% design, which probably won't be completed until 2019.  Mr. Kern informed all that this is about a $2.5 Million project which is actually not that big on the TIP.  Mr. Kern stated that it is not uncommon to have a slot open because someone does not get their design finished and if Dedham is  ready we might get put in that slot.  So this project could possibly be slotted for 2019/2020.  Mr. Kern continued saying that this is important because if we did not get on the TIP, the Town would have had to decide whether to do it with Town money.  

Mr. Kern stated that much credit goes to Town Engineer, Jason Mammone, Town Planner, Rich McCarthy, Economic Development Director, John Sisson and Massachusetts State Rep., Paul McMurtry.  

Mr. Kern stated that he and Chairman Guilfoyle attended a meeting with the Representative form the AG’s Office regarding the Abandoned Housing Initiative.  Mr. Kern will ask Building Commissioner, Ken Cimeno and Board of Health Director, Cathy Cardinale to put together a list based on the conversation we had with the AG’s Rep.

Mr. Kern informed all that the Fire Department, Police Department and Fallon Ambulance participated in Family Safety Day this week at Legacy Place.  Mr. Kern added that it was very successful according to both Chiefs.  

Mr. Kern apologized for the confusion with respect to trash and recycling pickup.  Mr. Kern Stated that Central Administration will be doing some evaluations of policies and application thereof. 
Mr. Kern informed all that Eversource has moved their line so Spectra can continue and the Spectra process of the last few hundred yards will start up again shortly.  

ACTION BY THE BOARD

ACCEOTANCE OF PAYMENT IN LIEU OF TAXES

Mr. Butler move to approve a payment in lieu of taxes from MIT in the amount of $29,180.00; seconded by Dr. Teehan.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.



DRAINLAYER LICENSE APPLICATIONS

Dowling Corporation
713 Dedham Street
Wrentham, MA  02093

Dixon Inc. 
351 West Main Street 
Northborough, MA  01532

Mr. Butler moved approval of both Drainlayer license applications; seconded by Mr. Keogh.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.


PERMISSION TO PLACE SIGNS AT THE ENDICOTT ROTARY AND TOWN HALL PROMOTING THREE SQUARE NEW ENGLAND’S RIDE FOR FOOD ON SEPTEMBER 25, 2016

Mr. Butler moved to approve the request; seconded by Dr. Teehan.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.


REQUEST FOR PERMISSION FROM THE ENDICOTT ESTATE TO ACCPT GIFTS FROM THE WESTWOOD LEAGUE OF WOMEN VOTERS AND THE “FRIENDS OF THE ENDICOTT ESTATE

Mr. Butler moved approval with grateful appreciation; seconded by Mr. Keogh.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

REQUEST FORM THE AMERICAN LEGION FOR OUTSIDE SERVICE ON THE 6, 7, 12, 13, 14, 20, 21, 27 & 28 OF AUGUST, 2016, FROM 12-9PM

Mr. MacDonald moved approval; seconded by Dr. Teehan.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.


REQUEST FROM DEDHAM MOOSE FAMILY CENTER FOR OUTSIDE SERVICE OF ALCOHOL ON AUGUST 3, 10, 17, 24, AND 31 FROM 5-9PM AND AUGUST 27 FROM 12PM – 10PM

Mr. MacDonald moved approval of the request; seconded by Mr. Keogh.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.


BOS APPOINTMENT TO FINANCIAL POLICIES COMMITTEE

Mr. Butler informed all that this requires to selectmen.

Mr. MacDonald informed all that he and Carmen Dello Iacono were the last appointees.  

Mr. Butler stated that he is interested in serving on that committee and he respectfully requested the Boards support.

Mr. Keogh moved to appoint Selectman Butler and reappoint Selectman MacDonald to the Ad Hoc Financial Policies Study Committee; seconded by Dr. Teehan.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.
COMMISSION ON DISABILITY APPOINTMENTS

Mr. Guilfoyle informed all that State Law requires the Commission have a certain percentage of disabled on it and suggested putting up the appointments until the Board gets more clarification on this.

APPROVAL OF MEETING MINUTES – 10/19/2015, 4/28/16, 5/11/16, 6/9/16, 6/16/16 and 6/30/16

Dr. Teehan recuse himself from voting on the 6/9/16 minutes as he was absent.

Mr. MacDonald moved approval of the minutes; seconded by Mr. Butler.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

BOS APPOINTMENT TO SBRC

Mr. Butler stated that the School Building Rehabilitation Committee was established back in 2001 by a Warrant Article through Town Meeting.  Since then, the new Middle School and Avery elementary school have been opened, the track and field complex at the High School was constructed and recently Town Meeting voted to support the construction of a new Early Childhood Education Center at the Dexter Site.  Mr. Butler added that a lot of great work has been done in a relatively short period of time.  Mr. Butler informed all he has been on the Committee for eight years and stated that it is clear to see that a lot of students have been moved from older inadequate facilities to new facilities.  Mr. Butler added that this is a good point for him to step off the SBRC as someone new to the Committee has a chance to learn what it's like to build a new school brick by brick.  Mr. Butler recommended that anyone who is so inclined to take advantage and serve on the SBRC.  Mr. Butler added that it is a lot of work, but very satisfying work.

Mr. Guilfoyle thanked Mr. Butler for his service on the Board and also thanked anyone else who put in an application.

Mr. MacDonald stated that it is key to get a member of the Board of selectmen that can serve as a liaison and understands the Town Government side.  Mr. MacDonald thanked Mr. Butler for his work on this Board.

Mr. MacDonald moved to appoint Mr. Keogh as the Board's Representative to the SBRC; seconded by Dr. Teehan.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, abstained. The morning; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.  

Mr. Keogh stated that he is honored and hopes to fill the big shoes left by Mr. Butler.

Mr. MacDonald recognized the following people for their service on the SBRC:

· Russ Poole
· Andy Lawlor
· Nancy Baker
· Tom Ryan
· Kevin Coughlin
· Derek Moulton

REQUEST FOR A BLOCK PARTY AT THE INTERSECTION OF BONHAM AND LOUISE ROAD TO BONHAM AND HILLSDALE ROAD ON SUNDAY AUGUST 7, 2016 FROM 1-6PM

Dr. Teehan moved to take an item off the agenda; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Mr. Butler moved approval of the request for a block party on Bonham Road and the neighborhood on August 7, 2016; seconded by Mr. Keogh.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

OLD/NEW BUSINESS

Dr. Teehan read the following statement:

When I ran for Selectman over two years ago, I did so on a platform that included a common sentiment I heard from my fellow Townspeople and believed strongly in myself: To preserve and protect the unique character and identity of Dedham as a community.

Most agree that Dedham's advantageous location on the Southwest Corner of one of the world's hottest cities has brought much positive change and fortune to the Town.  Who could possibly argue that Dedham isn't in better shape today than it was 20 years ago in many different ways?  Yet with all the growth and change that has come to Dedham our Town is faced with a series of challenges and unintended consequences.  At the top of that list is a challenge that strikes close to home: how do we ensure that Dedham is not swallowed whole by the rapid growth around us?

In the face of more and more development, how do we protect the essence of Dedham's soul as a unique, historic and aesthetic New England community that is not only prosperous but pleasant and "livable?" How do preserve the integrity of our community as a place that has parks, that supports its arts and community organizations with resources that honor's its four centuries of history and that protects its remaining open spaces?  As property values rise and development's sprout in every corner of our Town, we are left with a sobering truth that those of us who love and care about Dedham have few resources to protect and promote the very things that make a community great.

The Town of Dedham still has need for a major recreation project (our residential core has precious little park and recreation space), we have a major community arts organization that is driving economic growth but in need of resources, we have youth sports facilities that are still inadequate as compared to other Towns, we have open spaces that are in desperate need of attention and improved access, we have unique historical resources that are underutilized and if we have no money to invest in affordable housing we will be vulnerable to another undesirable housing project from a developer when the Town inevitably falls below the state mandated 10% affordable housing quota.   Right now State tax dollars that could potentially alleviate all those problems, money that Dedham residents are paying to the State, is going to solve those problems in the 161 communities in Massachusetts that have passed the Community Preservation Act and not to Dedham. 

This is why Dedham must finally approve a state law known as The Community Preservation Act.  Dedham's failure to enact the Community Preservation Act has not only left it behind the 161 Towns in Massachusetts that have done so already (including Needham, Canton, Wellesley, Newton and Stoughton, with ballot initiatives expected to pass this year in Norwood and Boston), it has also placed millions of dollars in state aid over the past 15 years in other Town's pockets instead of in Dedham. This is money that came from Dedham resident's pockets that ultimately went to preserve and benefit the citizens of other Towns, increase their property values and improve their communities.  It is time for that to end and to bring our share of these dollars back to our community where they belong. 

The Community Preservation Act is a Massachusetts law that offers considerable state money back to communities that place a small surcharge on property taxes of homeowners under 60 years old.  The surcharge is between 1-3% of the tax bill, with the first $100,000 of assessed value excluded is also excluded.  For most tax bills this would amount to about $.80, to a dollar per week or about $40-$50 annually. The Town is then given an annual payment from the State based on the amount it collects. Initially this was a dollar for dollar match, but in recent years it has been about 30-40%.

This small amount of money collected each year would lead to big things for the future of our community to keep our Town live-able and preserve quality of life, especially considering the Free State match.  The Town would not necessarily have to spend any more money on recreation, historic preservation or open space to enact the law because as always Town Meeting would have the final say on ANY further projects.   By law the money must be spent on historic preservation, recreation/community space, open space or affordable housing.  Given that the Town currently spends money on recreation and community projects the Town could therefore use the money collected by the surcharge for projects already approved by Town Meeting (such as the Soccer Field at Gonzales Field which the Town is financing).   The money the Town collects from the State match would be further money used for the cause of historic preservation, recreation/community space, open space and affordable housing either on existing projects or new ones approved by Town Meeting.  Your taxes would not necessarily increase. 

This fall, at Town Meeting, I will propose to create a 7 member steering committee to begin the process of exploring the CPA.  This fall at Town Meeting I am hoping to be part of a team that proposes a Community Preservation Article for Dedham.  If it passes it will require approval by Town wide referendum in the spring.  With the money we might collect from the State match we would be able to fund several important projects that protect Dedham' essence, keep the Town live-able and give the Town desperately needed additional resources to protect and preserve our Community.  When we think of all the things that are important to pass down to future generations, I think a live-able community is at the top of the list.  By passing the Community Preservation Act the Town will take a major and long overdue step in that direction and bring much needed state tax dollars back to Dedham.

Dr. Teehan stated that he plans to build a grassroots type of support for this and thinks a lot of people stand to benefit.  Dr. Teehan added that he would like to have a public meeting in early September to engage people and hear what people think about it.  Dr. Teehan continued, saying that he believes this is a really essential step for the future of Dedham and he hopes that people get behind.

Mr. Keogh stated that he looks forward to joining the team and that Dedham needs to have a vision.   Mr. Keogh added that Dedham has seen a huge increase in development the undeveloped land needs to be protected.     

Mr. MacDonald stated that he thinks it's a great idea and added that he attempted to do this 10 or 12 years ago and it lost by a handful of votes.  Mr. MacDonald continued, saying that if it had passed back then the Town would've had substantial monies to buy open space.  Mr. MacDonald stated that the protections are there for the seniors and it is an educational model that needs to be taken.  Mr. MacDonald added that we need to communicate with people and teach them what it is and what it isn't.  

Dr. Teehan stated a soccer field was approved last town meeting and continued, saying that if this article had passed in 2009 a portion or all of the field would've been paid for with state money. Dr. Teehan added that we need to take the big picture vision, the 50 year vision.

Dr. Teehan reiterated that there will be a public meeting in early September so we can really engage the residents and build a coalition of support to hopefully get this through Town Meeting in the fall.


REQUEST BY DEDHAM MOOSE FAMILY CENTER FOR LIVE OUTDOOR ENTERTAINMENT ON AUGUST 27, 2016, FROM 12 -10PM

[bookmark: _GoBack]Mr. MacDonald moved approval of the request; seconded by Mr. Keogh.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Mr. Keogh stated that we've seen a huge influx of Amazon vans in Dedham.  Mr. Keogh added that the Planning Board held a meeting last week which he attended along with Mr. Butler.  Mr. Keogh continued, saying that there was a representative from Amazon there, the property manager from their warehouse facility on Sprague Street, as well as some very concerned residents.  Mr. Keogh stated that one of the issues was regarding the tractor-trailers driving down residential streets in the Manor.  Mr. Keogh added that one of the trucks hit power lines and knocked service out in the neighborhood for a very long time. Another instance was when a tractor-trailer got stuck a residential road in Dedham Police needed to be called in for assistance.  One of the biggest concerns is the number of vans entering and exiting from the operations building, using other businesses parking lots without permission and causing traffic delays. Mr. Keogh continued, saying that he was glad to see the representative from Amazon taking notes and talking to residents after the meeting.  The Planning Board asked that the representative come back to a future meeting with an operations plan.  Mr. Keogh stated that we want businesses to come to Dedham but we want them to do it in the right manner.  

Mr. MacDonald informed. Mr. Kern, it is been getting reports of trucks on Needham Street again and added that the traffic ban put in place by mass highway needs to be reinforced. Mr. MacDonald pointed out that traffic has been unusually heavy around, Dedham.  Mr. MacDonald added that he still has not heard anything on the meeting regarding the intersection of Pine, Ames and Bridge Street.  Mr. MacDonald asked Mr. Kern to follow-up to make sure the meeting takes place after Labor Day. Mr. MacDonald also asked for an update from Jason Mammone, Town Engineer, on the progress of the temporary bridge.

Mr. Kern informed the board the temporary bridges aren't as fast as you would think they would be but he has been checking with Joe Flanagan, DPW Director every week.

Mr. Guilfoyle congratulated the Youth Commission on another great year.  Mr. Guilfoyle stated that he was proud to represent the Board of Selectmen in giving out certificates of recognition to the members of the Dedham High Baseball Team, 2016 Herget Division Champions.  Mr. Guilfoyle added that the new resource center at the Housing Authority was dedicated recently, as well as the new playground which was dedicated to Gus Toomey.

Mr. MacDonald moved to adjourn the meeting; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

The next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, August 18, 2016 at 7p.m.  This is to certify that the above is a true and accurate record of the Minutes of the Board of Selectmen’s Meeting held on July 28, 2016, which minutes were approved on August 18, 2016.


___________________________
Dennis Guilfoyle – Chairman   
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